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 At the beginning of September Teresian Sisters 
from Europe, Africa, and the Americas arrived in Rome for 
the XVII General Chapter of the congregation. Sr. Gina 
Geraci, Sr. Marina Aranzabal and Sr. Bertha Montiel       
represented the Teresians in the U.S.  Held every six years, 
the General Chapter elects new leadership, gives direction, 
and suggests lines of action for the coming six years. Prior 
to this meeting in Rome, the sisters participated in         
regional and Provincial meetings in preparation for the 
General Chapter. Therefore, this Chapter is the end result 
of the work of all the sisters during his past year. 
 On September 4, Sr. Asuncion Codes, General   
Coordinator, welcomed the sisters to the Chapter, and we 
celebrated the Mass of the Holy Spirit. From that moment 
on, the spirit of prayer, community, and joy permeated 
our gathering.  
 The first few days were dedicated to learning 
about the life and the apostolic activity of the Teresian 
Sisters in 22 countries. On September 8, we welcomed 
eleven lay members of the Teresian Family who had been 
invited to work with us. Lena Jo Rodriguez, from Sacred 
Heart School in Uvalde, Texas was with us during this    
section of the Chapter as we studied the                        
working document  and shared our insights and learnings. 
We felt that the Spirit was leading us to commit ourselves 
to protect all life and our planet, to deepen into our 
Teresian educational charism and to establish channels of 
reconciliation among all people. Following the directives of 

Pope Francis, we also felt called to reach out to young 
people and to support them in their journey of faith.  
 A highlight of our time in Rome was the Papal 
Audience on Wednesday, September 13. Pope Francis 
spoke to us about the need for reconciliation and         
forgiveness. Following the final blessing we were invited 
to stand by the steps of St. Peter's basilica and to wait for 
the arrival of Pope Francis. After greeting the pilgrims, he 
walked towards us. We sang St. Teresa's: "Let Nothing 
Trouble You". Pope Francis greeted the sisters and asked 
us to pray for him. We assured him that we would, and 
he gave us a thumbs up sign while he smiled at us!  
 We also went on pilgrimage to Assisi and         
celebrated the Eucharist at the Basilica of St. Francis and 
prayed at his tomb. This visit to St. Francis' tomb really 
touched out hearts. 
 On September 19-20, we elected our new        
leadership, and during the remaining days, we dealt with 
business matters that are important for the Society. 
 The Chapter ended on September 24 with 
a beautiful closing Mass celebrated by a Carmelite priest 
who spoke to us about St. Teresa and St. Henry de Ossó. 
We ended the Mass by singing "All for Jesus!" 
 Our task of living out the Spirit of this Chapter 
now begins as we return to our countries and put our 
agreements into action.  ALL FOR JESUS! 
    -Sr. Marina Aranzabal STJ 

Highlights from the XVII General Chapterς September 4-24, 2017 

Newly elected General Councilς Maria Rosa Castellanos, Domingas 
Luzia, Asuncion Codes (General Coordinator), Angela Cuadra (Vicar), 
and Pilar Liso. (left to right) 

Lay people from various countries participated in the General Chapter, 
including Lena Jo Rodriguez, an Associate from Uvalde, TX. (Second 
from left) 



 Kyra Cook is a former parishioner of Ascension of Our Lord 
Church in La Place, La., where she volunteered  as a catechist with the 
Parish School of Religion Program for about six years.  In a desire to grow 
in a deeper relationship with God, she enrolled in a series of workshops 
sponsored by the Archdiocesan Spirituality Center. Kyra was convinced 
that God was calling her to a major change in her life, and continued her 
discernment through on-going spiritual direction. Soon Kyra found      
herself discerning the possibility of a vocation to religious life. She     
communicated with several religious communities including the Teresian 
Sisters. YȅǊŀΩǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ {ǘΦ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀǘŀƭȅǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳ DƻŘΩǎ 
call to  become a Teresian Sister.  
 On Saturday, June 3, 2017 Kyra entered the Society of St. Teresa 
of Jesus during vespers at the St. Henry de Ossó Chapel in Covington. The sisters from New Orleans and Covington      
ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ YȅǊŀΩǎ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ YȅǊŀΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǊŜƧƻƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ YȅǊŀ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǎǘŜǇ ƻŦ 
her journey in religious life and pray that St. Teresa and St. Henry de Ossó may continue to guide her.  All for Jesus!  

    

  -Sr. Gloria Murillo 

 

STJ Vocation Corner 

Do you know someone who might have a vocation? 
Contact: Sr. Clarice Suchy, STJ 
e-mail: claricestj@yahoo.com 
Phone: (210)532-7303 

Congratulations and Welcome to Our New Pre-Novice, Kyra Cook 

 ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜǊŜǎƛŀƴǎ ƛƴ !ŎǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎΩ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ aƛŀƳƛ ǿŀǎ ōƻŀǊŘŜŘ ǳǇ ƻƴ  
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ фΣ ŀ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀƭŦ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ IǳǊǊƛŎŀƴŜ LǊƳŀΩǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭΦ  hǊŦŀ ŘŜ !ǊƳŀΩǎ    ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ 
ŀƴŘ IŜȅŘƛ aƻǊƛŎŜΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǎƻƴ-in-law covered all the windows of the house with wood.   
 After the hurricane, members of the group, along with good friends and neighbors  
provided the sisters with food, drinks, ice, batteries and battery powered fans for the days they 
were without electricity. 
 All of you ARE the Teresian Family, and we are deeply humbled by and grateful for 
your care and concern for your sisters! May everyone who has experienced the destructive 
power of a hurricane this season be as richly blessed as we are! 

Thank You! 

On behalf of the Sisters, I want to thank you for your prayers for the 
17th General Chapter of the Society of St. Teresa of Jesus, which we hope and 
pray will bear much fruit. Sixty-two delegates from all over the Teresian world, eleven lay women and men, and seven 
General Team members gathered at the Generalate in Rome from September 3-нп ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎŜǊƴ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘΩǎ ƭŜŀŘΦ 

Together we affirmed that we Teresians have much to learn, but we also have much to offer in 
the committed spirituality of Teresa of Jesus and Henry de Ossó. The process we lived during 
the Chapter led us to assume the ethics of care as a means that generates a new way of        
relationship with God and with the whole of creation, putting the entire treasure of the 
Teresian educational charism at the service of the care of life and of our common home. Care is 
the new name of solidarity! This will require a new way of being, of producing, of consuming, 
and of relating to each other and to our immediate environment; this will have vast               
consequences in our daily lives and in our educational mission. 

Nothing of what we say and wish for in the years ahead can be done by ourselves alone. Sisters and laity together 
τ as the Teresian Family τ share the mission entrusted to all of us. We are convinced that the Teresian educational 
charism remains a life-giving alternative in the new scenarios of the world in which we find ourselves. 

As we take this big step, we open ourselves with hope to this task and are thankful for the pathways we have  
traveled together as a Teresian Family. It is a great work that we undertake and we know that God goes with us.  With St. 
Teresa and St. Henry as our guides, let us advance!     -Sr. Gina Geraci, STJ 

From the Provincial 



Continental Encounter of Teresian Apostolic Movement 

 From July 5-11, delegates of the Teresian Apostolic Movement-

TAM (Movimiento Teresiano Apostolicoς MTA) from Argentina, Chile,   

Uruguay, Paraguay, Brazil, Venezuela, Colombia, Mexico, Costa Rica,    

Nicaragua and the United States gathered in Managua, Nicaragua for a 

time of encounter and planning for the future of TAM on the continental 

level.  The purpose of the meeting was to connect the different countries 

and to collaborate in the work of improving TAM by creating a plan and 

common vision for the future. 

 The representatives from the United States, pictured to the left,  

were Alitza Vega,  Carolina Rivas, Heydi Morice, Ana Luisa Ortega and Sr. 

Bertha Lorena Montiel.  During the meeting a new continental team was 

elected for the coming six years.  The new team for 2017-2023, pictured 

below,  consists of Josefina Ferrer from Uruguay, Nayibe Dergal from Mexico, Yuri de Souza from Brazil and Ana Luisa     

Ortega from the United States.  Sr. Claudia Callejas from Nicaragua is 

the Continental delegate.  This team will help foster, encourage and      

recreate  ways of living out the Teresian charism in TAM.  They will 

also facilitate the communication and sharing of ideas, projects and        

resources among the various countries.   

 Our time together was enriching and unforgettable.  Our days 

of encounter invited us to continue to think outside the box, to create 

closer bonds and to continue being transformed from within.  

        

    -Ana Luisa (Wicha) Ortega 
 

Teresian Associates Gathering in Covington, LA 

 Excitement buzzed around the Covington property in July as 

Teresian Sisters and Associates gathered from Florida, Louisiana 

and Texas for three days of reflection and sharing.  The Associates 

were presented with a challenge to live an encounter with Jesus in 

the spirit of St. Henry de Ossó and St. Teresa of Jesus.   Ana Luisa 

Ortega, an Associate from Florida, discussed the importance of the 

laity in the global Teresian Family and its projects. The group was 

missioned and commissioned to restore all things in Christ with the 

same determined determination as St. Teresa and St. Henry de 

Ossó. 


